	




							April 2, 2009


Honorable Mayor Tom Friedel
and the Common Council
Racine, Wisconsin

Ladies and Gentlemen:

	As most everyone is aware, President Obama signed the American Recovery and Assistance Act. The State of Wisconsin Department of Transportation will be distributing 1 million dollars to local government as part of the Stimulus Program. Based upon program criteria, I am informing you that we have submitted the following streets for consideration in the following priority:

1. Main Street from Goold Street to Melvin Avenue
Estimated Cost $575,000

2. S. Memorial Drive from Chicory Road north to city limits
Estimated Cost $676,000

3. Ohio Street from Graceland Boulevard north to city limits
Estimated Cost $801,000

4. Spring Street from Fairway Drive east to W. Colonial Drive
Estimated Cost $387,000

5. Wright Avenue from Washington Avenue to Lathrop Avenue
Estimated Cost $495,000

	We would be happy to meet with the Public Works and Services Committee to explain the criteria which led to the selection of these streets.

							Sincerely yours,
		Richard M. Jones
							Commissioner of Public Works/City Engineer
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cc:  All Aldermen
	John Rooney
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